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ELIZABETH HALL’S
PROPHETIC DISCUSSION
WITH MAYOR BILL CURTIS!
By: Dan Barton
January 2022

Elizabeth Hall, called Betty by
her friends and family, stepped up
to the microphone at the Mt. Vernon
Common Council’s meeting of
November 3rd and spoke prophetically
of what was to come only three nights
away, when she and her husband of
51 years, John Hall, were viciously
murdered in the presumed safety of
their home at 727 Mulberry Street in
Mt. Vernon, Indiana.

She calmlyadjusted the microphone
to make it easier for her to speak and
introduced herself saying, “My name’s
Elizabeth Hall. My husband John
and I moved into Mt. Vernon four or
five years ago. There are many things
we’re happy about.”

She then went on to outline many
of the things related to crime in her
neighborhood which she was clearly
not happy about. But she did it in
a patient and clear voice that was
not always picked up clearly by the
deficient sound and recording system
that Mt. Vernon uses. Much of the
content of her message was lost to
the public due to this inadequate
technology. However, she said that
they had added a garage door to their
previously open garage, with locks
on the back for security reasons.
“Recently,” she said, “ we had a lawn
mower and a leaf blower stolen out
of our garage.” “It happened on a
Sunday, which was Halloween,” she
said. Two of her neighbors homes
had also experienced thefts in the past

year. In addition, she pointed out,
“That garage door is closed 95% of the
time.” Yet to her consternation and
dismay, someone had nevertheless
been able to ascertain that the garage
contained the items they wanted
to steal. The thieves were able to
determine when the door was open
during the remaining 5% of time,
sneak into the garage without being
seen and steal the equipment. This
was clearly very frightening to
Elizabeth, you could tell by the
inflection in her voice, as can be seen
and heard on ZOOM Video or on the
Chanel 14 newscast that carried her
discussion of that Council meeting.

Elizabeth seemed worried, but
went on saying, “Were locking
everything up now.” “We’re doing all
of the things that you're supposed to
do all of the time. I just don’t want
to move to a small town and live in
fear of what people are going to do.
You know what the next step that
I'm thinking of at my age? It won't
be limited to outside. There will be
more. People will become bolder and
just do more.”

We could stop this story right here,
given the startling and prophetic
statement just made by Elizabeth
Hall. It still sends me chills. As a
matter of fact Mayor Curtis could also
have interrupted Betty and called on
the Police Chief Anthony Alldredge
to address the overwhelming crime
problem that is terrorizing many of
the innocent citizens, like Elizabeth
and John Hall, in Mt. Vernon, but
he didn’t, and Elizabeth went on. “Is
this a trend that’s happening? Are the
police seeing more in the city of Mt.
Vernon? We have no doubt that people

are watching because of the small
percentage of time that that garage
door was open. Think about this. We
have two cars in that garage. It wasn’t
like a half empty garage. You couldn’t
see in it if you were just walking by.
We're concerned! We are now looking
at getting a security system. We are
now looking at having lighting on the
back of our house. We always leave
our front porch light on and we have
a light at the sidewalk. We’ve always
had them on. All the time. “

“My husband and I are concerned
that people are watching. People are
watching!”

“They stole a decorative sign off
the front porch. They had to come
to our porch to see it. You couldn’t
see it from the sidewalk of our walk
coming to our house. So they were on
our front porch!”

Elizabeth Hall was warning of a
catastrophe that was very shortly to
take place if something wasn’t done
to stop it. Nothing else! She was not
simply talking about petty crime.

Concern, was the word Elizabeth
Hall used most, but frightened would
have been another word that could
have worked just as well or better. She
was clearly frightened and you could
tell by her demeanor at the speaker’s
podium. However, that did not seem
to be the impression that Mayor Bill
Curtis came away with. He seemed
to be more interested in debating
the terminology Elizabeth Hall used
when she politely asked whether Mt.
Vernon was going into a criminal
“trend”.
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Here is Mayor Curtis’ response to
Elizabeth’s questions in her statement
to him:

“I've worked in the courts -
everything else - (Youth Programs,
Evansville). That’s what I started
doing over 40 years ago. There seems
to be - and the Police Chief (who
was in attendance) can correct me.
(Curtis looks and motions toward
the Mt. Vernon Police Chief Anthony
Alldredge during the meeting)

“I see cycles, not necessarily a trend;
where it just keeps going up. But it
depends on who moves into the area
of just a few people and then things
will go up. 1If the police are able to
catch them. Then it stops.

“So, and I'm not saying that the
numbers haven’t recently gone up in
your area - they obviously have. But
it kinda comes and goes. ( Mayor
Bill Curtis apparently did not have
a grasp of just how bad things had
gotten in his town, but according to
Posey County Sheriff Tom Latham,
drug arrests in Posey County have
more than doubled since 2019. Mt.
Vernon Detective Korben Sellers
has reportedly said that, “They are
probably stealing this stuff to support
drug habits.” The man arrested for
this crime was a long term Cocaine
user)

“The other thing I would like to say
is, as you said yourself, Haubstadt is
smaller than Mt. Vernon. I don’t know
that you can find anyplace where
some of these thefts aren’t occurring.
That doesn’t preclude additional
(Curtis motions toward Police Chief
Alldredge in the audience) patrols.
I'm not saying not to do anything
about it - if again - if the people have
those things happening they do need
to report it so the police can put
additional patrols out. That may not
have reassured you, but...”

While Mayor Bill Curtis was fuzzy
on the crime stats in Mt. Vernon,
and Police Chief Alldredge made no
public statement at the November 3rd
meeting, here is what:

OTHERS ARE SAYING -

Posey County Prosecutor Thomas
Clowers publicly stated that 222 cases
out of 578, filed in his office so fare in
2021 involved drug charges. He says
that people often make bad decisions
because of drugs. He believes that if
people weren’t under the influence of
drugs they wouldn’t commit some of
these crimes. He estimates that that is
the case 90% of the time.

Although, little has been said so
far by Chief Alldredge, his Public
Information Officer Caleb McDaniel
has said a great deal regarding crime
in Mt. Vernon. McDaniel has been
a police officer for five years and this
is what he has learned according to
exerts of some of his public statements.

“...the root of this problem is
poverty”  “It’s this generational
problem...” “They’ve said that
drug addiction is a form of mental
illness. How do we expect this not
to happen?” “My job is not to run
a smear campaign on offenders. My
job is to show the community that
our police department is working for
them and with them.”

What say you, Chief Alldredge?

Publishers Final Note: The man
arrested for this double murder
had a long history of crime and the
revolving door Justice of the Posey
County Court system, Community
Corrections, Plea Bargaining and
Alternative Sentencing. In fact he
was out on Probation from both
Vanderburgh and Posey County when
the double murder was committed.
He has stated that he is not guilty of

the murders. In America most of us
still believe that a person is innocent
until proven guilty in a court of
law. That is a good rule. It protects
the innocent and places the onus of
conviction and sentence of the guilty
on the court and a timely trial by a
jury of their peers. Guilt must be
proven beyond a reasonable doubt,
supported by clear evidence of the
defendant’s involvement in a crime.
Let the trial begin!

The statements made by Elizabeth
Hall at the November 3rd Common
Council meeting were not just on her
behalf alone, she made it clear that
she spoke for her neighbors as well. I
believe that she should be remembered
for this. There is no greater gift that a
citizen can give to their fellow citizens
than to risk their life in service to
their community. Elizabeth should
be remembered as a brave and giving
person! Thank vyou, Elizabeth,
for your frank outspokenness and
courage.

RESISTING COVID TYRANNY
By: Richard Moss, MD

The following statement was sent to
me and other members of the medical
staff at a local hospital in October
2021 by its Executive Committee after
approval at a Medical Staff meeting:

“In early September, the Federation
of State Medical Boards, as well as the
American Board of Family Medicine,
American  Board of Internal
Medicine, and American Board of
Pediatrics, issued a statement about
vaccine misinformation. They stated
that providing misinformation about
the Covid - 19 vaccine contradicts
physicians’ ethical and professional
responsibilities, and therefore may
subject a physician to disciplinary
action, including suspension or
revocation of their medical license.
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In support of this position,
the Medical Staff voted to issue the
following
statement:

We believe that distribution of
COVID - 19 vaccine misinformation
by a physician or advance practice
provider via any means is contrary
to the known science and the best
interests of patients. Such conduct is
also inconsistent with our standard
and those practitioners may be subject
to Medical Staff action...”

It is no small thing to imperil
a physician’s livelihood, practice,
medical license, and family over
differences of opinion regarding
optimal treatment for a particular
condition. That, however, is precisely
what this hospital and medical staff
through its Executive Committee has
done. Specifically, they threatened
physicians with “disciplinary action
including suspension or revocation of
their medical license” for the crime
of “[distributing]...Covid - 19 vaccine
misinformation.”

There are intense  debates
surrounding the vaccine, its efficacy,
how long the immunity lasts,
particularly as the virus evolves, its
experimental nature, its “Emergency
Use Authorization,” and its serious
side effects and adverse reactions,
including death, that have been
well documented. Many who have
already been vaccinated still contract
and spread the virus and fall ill from
it. Tens of millions of Americans,
previously infected, have “natural
immunity,” which is far broader and
more durable, and do not require
the vaccine. The recovery rate for
patients under seventy and in good
health is 99.95%, better than the
flu, and many choose not to get the
vaccine for varying reasons, including

risk-benefit analysis, concerns over
potential complications, religious
and medical objections, or personal
choice. Patients under age 18 have far
more risk from the vaccine than from
Covid, for example. There have been
some 17,000 deaths attributable to the
vaccine, of all ages, but many believe
that the numbers are much higher,
even as much as 150,000, along with
other serious complications such

as thromboembolic =~ phenomena,
myo-endo-pericarditis, =~ menstrual
irregularities, stroke, myocardial

infarction, and others.

Further, the various vaccines are not
“vaccines” as commonly understood
but “gene therapy,” mRNA platforms
that insert themselves into our DNA.
They then harness our own cellular
machinery to produce the famous
“spike protein” to be distributed
throughout the body eliciting the
immune response, but sometimes
with devastating consequences, as
we have learned. A vaccine generally
takes 4-6 years of development before
being released and that for the Covid
vaccine to have come out in just a few
months meant bypassing the usual
safeguards that serve to protect the
public before a new drug or vaccine
is brought to market. Further, the
principle of “bodily integrity” or
“bodily autonomy,” or the right to do
what we wish with our bodies (within
reason), is settled law in this country
based on a number of Supreme
Court decisions, including Cruzan,
Griswold, Casey, Loving, Rowe, and
others. Beyond that, the right to one’s
own “personhood,” the right to the
possession and control of one’s own
body and person, free of restraint
or interference, including the right
to breathe freely and unmasked or
the right to choose not to receive a
medicine or vaccine, is as foundational
as the right to life, liberty, and the
pursuit of happiness. The right to
self-govern and the freedom to choose

is implied in our constitution and,
hence, a constitutional right. Beyond
that, it is a God-given, natural right.

There is also much discussion
about the optimal treatment for
Covid, the wuse of therapeutics,
and the questionable logic of mass
vaccination, particularly, of a “leaky”
vaccine, in the teeth of a pandemic.
Such an approach may select out for
a “super bug,” highly transmissible,
that easily evades the uniform and
less robust immunity derived from
the Covid vaccine. Science evolves
swiftly as new data and research
arrive, even on a daily basis. What
may be “science” or “truth” one day
may be found incorrect and false the
next. Further, the issue of Covid,
lockdowns, school closures, masks,
and the vaccine itself have become
heavily politicized. ~ “Science” has
been harnessed in some quarters to
pursue a particular political agenda;
hence, it is not “science” so much as
“political science.”

All of this is to raise the question:
What, exactly, is “misinformation,”
who decides,and whoisresponsible for
“distributing” it? We may, with time,
be surprised at the answers to these
questions. Perhaps, we will find that it
is the large pharmaceutical companies
and their allies in government, the
media, and elsewhere? Is this essay
“misinformation?” Will my privileges
and license be revoked for writing it?

This “statement” threatens and
intimidates those who may disagree
with the received wisdom from
the public health and medical
establishment. It silences free and
open debate regarding best practices
for Covid, including the use of the
vaccine, even when there is legitimate
disagreement. It chills honest
discussion and sincere, worthwhile
professional exchange and differences

of opinion. This “statement”
suppresses  healthy  skepticism,
discourages counterargument,
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quashes dissension, critical in a
free society and for the scientific
enterprise. It leads to outright
censorship and intimidation of
authentic interlocutors who differ in
their medical opinions. It represents,
therefore, an attack on free speech
and our First Amendment. It is
an assault, as well, on reasonable
scientific inquiry and examination. It
is, in a word, tyranny.

Hence, it is unwise, unsound, and
unscientific. Itisalsounconstitutional
and un-American. It is unworthy of
the medical profession, the scientific
process, and this great nation. It
should be repealed immediately.

I communicated in writing these
identical sentiments with the President
and other members of the medical
staff, executive committee, executive
team, and board of directors. There
has been no response nor did I expect
one. They have already indicted
themselves with their “statement.”
They are complicit with evil and
unlikely to alter their position.

The Public Health and Medical
establishment and their allies in
government and the media have
done horrendous harm to the nation
with 19 months of “misinformation”
and disastrous policies, including
the lockdowns, school closures,
quarantining, and mask and other
mandates, none of which had any
effect on the trajectory of the virus.
Instead, they have inflicted enormous
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collateral damage on society far worse
than the virus itself. The medical
establishment have refused to
recommend or offer early treatment
and therapeutics, sacrificing tens
of thousands of lives that could
been saved. Now, they push a very
questionable and  experimental
“vaccine” upon the nation including
children who have little risk from
the virus. They have regrettably
subsumed themselves to the interests
of pharmaceutical companies and
others.

History will judge this to be
medicine’s darkest hour. It will
rank among the worst of medical
atrocities and genocides. What is
telling and tragic is that the rot of
official medicine has spread not only
to its commanding institutions, but
to local hospitals and medical staffs.
But a Medical Freedom movement
that rejects such tyranny and actual
“misinformation” is forming.

Richard Moss, M.D., a board-certified
surgeon, was a candidate for Congress
in 2016 and 2018. He has written “A
Surgeon’s Odyssey” and “Matilda’s
Triumph,” available on amazon.com.
Contact him at richardmossmd.com
or Richard Moss, M.D. on Facebook,
YouTube, Rumble, Twitter, Parler,
Gab, Gettr, and Instagram.

January Gazette Recipe
By Denise Rapp

Baked Havarti Galette
w/ Apples - Appetizer
Serves 6-8

So New Years is coming up, and I
thought I would share one more of
my favorite appetizers with you. This
appetizer is called a Baked Havarti
Galette. In short, it’s baked cheese in
bread. What is better then hot cheese
baked in a buttery soft bread?

Now we’re going to take this to the
next level by spreading this hot
savory bread onto a sweet, crisp
apple slice. Yum! Very simple, very
delicious.

Ingredients:

1 can of Crescent Rolls

8 0z. Havarti Cheese, cubed
4 apples, sliced

Directions:

*Preheat oven to 350

*On a sheet Pan or baking stone,
press out your crescent rolls flat

into one solid sheet. (your shape of
choice)

*Dice up your cheese cubes into 17
cubes

*Add cheese cubes to the central area
of the pastry, leaving 2” all around
open.

*Now fold the extra 2” of pastry up
over the cheese, leaving the center
exposed / open faced

*Place on the bottom rack in the oven
*Bake at 350 until golden about 10-15
minutes

*While baking, slice your apples into
wedges

*Place the baked cheese on a serving
platter, now garnish your appetizer
with the apple slices all around.
*Serve immediately

New Hormony, IN 47631 X CATERING / PARTY-PLANNING

604 S. First St. ¥ DENISE RAPP
812-306-8290  DENISERAPP@SBLELOBAL NET

ANTIQUE EMPORIUM

PAULA ALLDREDGE
OWNER_ ¢
525 CHURCH ST.  P.O. BOX 186 \
NEW HARMONY, IN. 47631
812-£82-3407

MON. - SAT. 10-5  SUN. NOON-4
CONSIGNMENTS & BOOTH SPACE

find us on facebook - Antique Emporium
antiqueemporiumofnewharmony.com

The Antique Emporium is now selling:
Artisan Homestead Goat’s Milk Soaps & Lotions



